
 

It gives me immense pleasure in putting July-September 

2012 issue of NCRB Newsletter before our readers.  We are 

making concerted efforts in making the NCRB grow as 

medium of sharing information among States/UTs on Crime 

and Criminals through the CCTNS project.  Our efforts 

have been paying dividends in launching this project. The 

two Joint Directors Sh. PRK Naidu and Smt. B. Radhika 

have been working overtime to keep timelines in 

implementing this project. Their efforts would bear fruition 

in the near future.  The completion of capacity building infrastructure task in more 

than 97% locations is a big shot in our arm in achieving our objective of timely 

implementation of the CCTNS Project.  The teams associated with CCTNS at NCRB 

as well in States/UTs at their respective locations deserve our accolades for their single 

minded devotion to this project. There are a number of stakeholders in this project 

and without the zeal that the NCRB team has shown progress would have been tardy. 

 During this quarter, we have released òPrison Statistics India-2011ó and  digital 

copy of the same is available on our website www.ncrb.gov.in.  The untiring efforts of 

team lead by Sh. R.Rajasekaran, Deputy Director (Training) are commendable as his 

team has shown professional skills when they conducted a  special training course on 

Finger Print Science for Afghan Police officers, which is in addition to the scheduled 

annual training calendar of NCRB.  
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 The Training Branch of NCRB got the privilege to conduct Special Course on òAdvanced Finger 
Print Science & Computersó for Afghanistan Police Officers from 17th August 2012 to 05th October 2012.  
This course was specially designed on the request of Afghanistan  Government  and sponsored by MEA, 
Govt. of India. The trainees were also taken to Agra and Jaipur as a part of Study tour to acquaint them 
with the Indiaõs cultural heritage.  

 
 
  

 
Special Training Program for Afghan Police Officers  

Training of Senior Police Officers on CCTNS  

 The Training Branch of NCRB also conducted two days workshop for  Addl. SP/SsP   on CCTNS 
from 12th - 13th September 2012. Knowledge transfer sessions between CCTNS strategic team and the 
officers were also held. Realising the importance of such training, the officers suggested to increase the 
duration of  such courses in future from two days to  three days and it was accepted by DG, NCRB. 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

A group of Trainees including senior Judges from NICFS visited NCRB on 12th September 2012 to 
acquaint themselves with  the NCRB functioning. A small presentation was organized for these trainees. 
The trainees had interaction with DG, NCRB and other senior officers of the Bureau. 


